Bolton Historical Commission

Meeting Minutes
September 18,2013
In Attendance: emington, Linda Engelmann, Robert Busch,

Absent: Alice Coggeshall, Marshall McKee,
Guest: Jeannemarie Padovano

The meeting was called to order at 6:12 PM. The meeting was deemed informal as a quorum
was not present.

The review of the minutes of the September 4 meeting was deferred
2. Progress on the Fyfeshire Lower Dam renovation was discussed briefly.

3. Morse Dam tree removal was discussed; the actual work is awaiting frozen ground so that
it can be performed with minimum site impact,

4. The status of the Houghton Building siding RFPs was discussed. As there is no
information as to the level of completion of either the siding replacement or
refurbishment RFPs, Martha will follow up with the DPW Administrator.

5. Approximatelyl9 NRHD plaque responses have been received; most have indicated an
interest in obtaining plaques. A meeting is planned with the selectmen on 10 October to
discuss obtaining plagues for the Town buildings located in the historic area.

6. The tentative proposal to turn over RT 117 maintenance to the state DPW was discussed.
It appears that this would have minimal impact on the Town and the Historic District, but
additional information is needed to confirm this.

7. The request for a demolition permit for the garage at 313 Green Road was reviewed.
Because the structure in question was built in 1975, its demolition need not be approved
by the Historic Commission and the Town Secretary will be so informed.

The meeting was Adjourned at 7:15pm

Respectfully submitted,
Robert Busch



